
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
Washington, D.C. 20426

March 11, 2011
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS

Project No. 13146-000-Utah
Long Canyon Pumped Storage Project        
Utah Independent Power

Frank L. Mazzone, President
Utah Independent Power
957 Fairway Drive
Sonoma, CA 95476

RE:  Overdue Progress Report

Dear Mr. Mazzone

Article 4 of the preliminary permit1 for the above referenced project requires 
submittal of a progress report every six months.  According to our records, the fourth
progress report due September 30, 2010, has not been filed.

The failure to timely file the first progress report warrants the cancellation of the 
preliminary permit.  This letter constitutes notice under section 5 of the Federal Power 
Act of the probable cancellation of the preliminary permit no less than 30 days from the 
date of this letter.  If you have any questions, please contact Matt Buhyoff at (202) 502-
6824 or matt.buhyoff@ferc.gov.

Sincerely,

Timothy J. Welch, Chief
West Branch
Division of Hydropower Licensing

cc:  Public Files
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